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Honiton Town Council

Policy and Finance Committee

Minutes of the Policy & Finance Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the Seventh day of November 2011
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell * (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash*

	Cllr Mike Allen *  **
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr David Foster *
	Cllr Roy Coombs *

	Cllr Sue Groves *  
	Cllr Liz Tirard *

	Cllr Sharon Pavey *
	Cllr John Zarczynski 

	Cllr John Taylor *
	

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock *
	


* Trained in the Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor
11/48.
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Farnham (S), Cllr Halse (alternative meeting), Cllr Harman (P), Cllr Howard (P)  

11/49.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Tirard – Millennium Green
11/50.
To review and approve amended Health & Safety Policy
A revised Health & Safety Policy had been circulated; it was noted that this comprised only the Policy Statement and that the details needed to be added at a later date. Subject to an amendment to the reference to induction of councillors, this policy was recommended for approval by the Town Council.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Bayliss for his work on drafting this amended Policy.

11/51.
To discuss list of cheques
The list of cheques raised in September 2011 had been circulated. Further to an enquiry, the Clerk confirmed that the carrier bags being used by market traders were biodegradable. It was agreed to recommend the cheque list to Town Council for approval.

11/52.
To discuss half year income and expenditure

The Clerk had circulated the income and expenditure figures for the first half of the financial year. These were discussed and it was agreed to recommend the figures to Town Council for approval. 

11/53.
Internal Audit

Members reviewed the Clerk’s briefing paper on renewing the contract of the existing internal auditor and agreed to recommend to Town Council that Mr Abraham be appointed for a further five years.

11/54.
Town Council Grants

Members discussed the proposals contained in the Clerk’s briefing paper regarding ongoing grants and agreed to recommend to Town Council that, with the exception of the Youth Support category, all grants should be on an annual application and that ongoing grants should be discontinued. It was also agreed that no additional facility would be put aside for emergency funding and that organisations should be encouraged to apply within the annual grant making process.

11/55.
Youth Facilities

Members reviewed the paper submitted by Cllrs Foster and Pavey regarding potential support for the youth centre in the light of the introduction of entrance fees by Devon County Council. Following discussion it was agreed to recommend the following to the Town Council :

a) In April 2012 to move into Reserves the remainder of the £8,800 set aside for the effects of Government Cuts

b) To introduce a trial from January to March 2012 to cover the entrance costs for young people from the Honiton parish.

c) To delegate powers to the Town Clerk to liaise with Devon County Council over the logistics of undertaking the action under (b)
11/56.
Community Cinema
This agenda item had been withdrawn.

11/57.
Bus Shelters
Members discussed the Clerk’s paper outlining requests for new bus shelters in the town. Following discussion it was agreed that monies from Reserves should not be used for this purpose and the Clerk was instructed to work with the Fernbank on the allocation of future bus shelters and to identify whether the bus shelter removed from Sidmouth Road was able to be re-used within the town. She would report back to the Policy & Finance Committee when the information had been gathered.

11/58.
New Play Equipment

Cllr Foster proposed that the remaining £700 in the Youth Support budget be allocated towards new play equipment at Allhallows to top up the S106 funding to be allocated. This was agreed.

11/59.
Emergency Planning

The Chairman thanked Cllr Bayliss for the considerable amount of work that had been done to bring the Council’s Emergency Planning procedures up to date.

Cllr Bayliss outlined the work that had been done by the working group and his reasons for recommending that the Town Council did not join the snow warden scheme. He also outlined the work being considered by East Devon District Council that would also need to be taken into account.  He and the Clerk would be meeting with Devon County Council the following day to discuss the way forward with regard to snow clearance and grit bins. It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that the snow warden scheme not be adopted. 
Cllr Bayliss introduced the draft Town Council Emergency Plan and it was agreed that he should go ahead and consult with a range of partners to ensure that this plan complements those produced by other organisations. Once this was done he would call a further meeting of the Emergency Planning Working Group. 

11/60.
Consultations

It was agreed that the Town Council should respond to the following consultations and that final approval be agreed by the Planning Committee at its meeting on 22 November so that the deadline of 30 November could be met.

a) EDDC consultation on Open Spaces, Recreation and Sport – Cllrs Coombs and Pavey. It was also recommended that the Town Council raise its concerns about the shortcomings of the questionnaire provided by the District Council.

b) DCC consultation on the relocation of Mill Water School – Cllrs Coombs, Pavey, Taylor and Whitlock. 

The Clerk would circulate information to the Members so that they could meet to discuss these consultations.

Cllr Allen advised, in relation to (a) that EDDC was currently developing a policy on green spaces. In the light of this he would be calling a meeting of the Town Council Green Spaces Working Group (Cllrs Allen, Coombs, Pavey) which would be concentrating on the production of a Town Council Green Spaces Policy and would not be detailing any specific areas in the town.

11/61.
To agree the Precept for 2012-13
Members discussed the draft budget circulated by the Clerk. It was agreed to move the loan repayment for the community complex into a separate category. It was further agreed to increase the budget for Youth Support to £800 by reducing the overall grant allocation by £500. Subject to these amendments, it was agreed to recommend to Town Council that the precept remain at £167793 for the year 2012-13.

11/62.
Staffing Levels and Pensions

The Chairman advised that, due to the late hour and with the agreement of the Mayor, the confidential item relating to staffing levels and pensions would be deferred to the Town Council meeting on 14 November.

11/63.
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.43pm.

Signed Chair

14 November 2011

